Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 16th October 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy


Erica Forbes




Bob Scarfe

Apologies for absence: Cllr Honey, John Griggs and Peter Webb

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 18th September 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The Clerk had enquired about Westdown Cottage in Nats Lane and had received an email which stated, “I have today spoken to the Planning Enforcement Officer, Tony Jarvis, regarding Westdown Cottage.  He has advised that the removal of the hedge is not a breach of planning control as the development has not yet been built.
The hedge, as it is a hedge surrounding a dwelling, it is not subject to the Hedgerow Regulations.  At the time that the hard standing was completed it did not require planning permission, therefore there is currently no breach of planning control.
As and when the garage is built we will then revisit the site
Wyecycle

Tony Alcock reported on a meeting he had attended at the Borough Council offices regarding Wyecycle.    Neither the Borough Council nor the Parish Councils are in a position to pick up the short fall and so it is expected that Wyecycle will have to stop their collections.  Following the meeting at the Borough Council an email has been sent to the Clerk outlining the position, a copy of which was circulated to the Parish Councillors.  Following this, Cllr Peter Wood had called the Clerk to say that Wyecycle has asked for further negotiating talks with the Borough Council.  Brook Parish Council is not prepared to raise money through its precept to support a business that appears not to be economically viable.

Bulb Planting
The bulbs have been purchased and it was agreed that the 4 councillors present would meet at 9:30am on 25th October outside the Church.  The places considered for planting were opposite the church, past the Honest Miller and on Speldhurst Hill.  Anyone else wishing to assist with the planting of the bulbs would be most welcome.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for Audit Commission for £141 and bulb purchases for £31.49.

The Clerk reported that the Audit Commission had completed the audit with no comments to make.  The Council agreed it would offer the Village Hall £100 towards the village Christmas Gathering and £500 towards the wall lights in the village hall.  Tony Alcock agreed to talk to Sean Pierce about this.

Any Other Business

It was agreed that the Council would meet at 7.00pm in future.

The gate in the play area is not closing.  

The hedge on the road from Oxenturn Road to Hinxhill , owned by Oatsman is very deep.  Bob Scarfe is to discuss this with the Highways department.

Jackie Mortiboy has contacted the Water board again about the puddle outside Stonebridge.  She has been informed that Clancy Docwra will be undertaking the work, job reference: C642945.

The play area has a lot of weeds again and needs weed killing, Jackie Mortiboy agreed to undertake this.

The sign at the end of Nats Lane has been knocked down again.

The Clerk reported that the AGM for KALC is on 8th November.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 20th November 2008, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 10th November, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

